



Mr. Rajul Patel General Secretary 1994-1995

## Those years at SPB

At the outset I congratulate my college on its completion of 25 years. I have several memories that I have cherished all these years. I would like to share them. I got an opportunity to study in this esteemed college and was elected as a general secretary during academic year 1994-95. I had good relations with my teachers, office staff, and my fellow beings also. During my graduate years I was fortunate enough to render my best possible services to my college. During

my tenure as G.S. the college was in its growth stage. With the joint effort of the Principal, students and staff members we were able to provide more facilities in the college premises. These include installing of water purifier and water coolers, buying display boards, book racks etc. A blood donation camp was also organised in the campus which recorded the collection of a very high number of blood bottles.

Under the kind guidance of our principal Dr. G. J. Kapadia and Vice Principal Late Mrs. Janet Hiradhar, we channelized our

efforts and were successful in upgrading the college to greater heights.

The college gave me a lot of love and respect and inculcated in me many qualities due to which I am a well settled businessman in Singapore.

I thank my Principal, my teachers who were my mentors and counselors, fellow beings who played a prominent role in helping me make my career.

I wish SPB college a very prosperous and bright future ahead.

